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       Parkhill Junior School 

May 2023 

                                                        Newsletter 9 
  

 

Article 12: Every child has the right to have say, in all matters affecting them. 

French Phrase: Il fait du soleil – the sun is shining 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

We are now full steam ahead, in the last term of this academic year. End of Key Stage 2 SATs 

are over and our Year 6 learners did us all proud, with their mature, responsible and calm 

conduct, throughout the test week. Equally, our Year 3, 4 and 5 children were immensely 

respectful throughout the week, moving silently (instead of quietly!) through the school, 

during test times. Well done to everyone! 

 

Outdoor learning has been one of our key priorities this year. A priority that will continue into 

2023-24. Whether the weather permits or not, children will enjoy learning, in the great 

outdoors, in the ensuing weeks. Creating memorable learning experiences ensure that we 

build, advance and progress our learning. It also promotes our social and cultural capital. At 

Parkhill Junior School, our High Performance Learning approach, incorporates all of this, to 

create an ethos and wonderland of learning, where each and every individual, achieves 

success. Their own unique success.  

 

 

Enjoy Learning!  

 

Mrs D. Hughes-Mulhall 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

Appreciation 

A mere ‘thanks’ 

A fleeting smile 

A wave, word, message 

Feeling appreciated 

Magical. 
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Safeguarding 
If you have any concerns about a child’s safety or wellbeing, please act on it. School is here to help 

and support. We all share the responsibility of safeguarding children. 

 
Safeguarding Lead Mrs D. Hughes-Mulhall 

Headteacher 

Safeguarding Deputy Ms G. Uppal 

Deputy Headteacher 

Safeguarding Deputy Mrs N. Tanner 

Deputy Headteacher/SENCO 

Safeguarding Officer Ms N. Reeves 

School Business Lead  

Safeguarding Officer 

 

Ms N. Sprenger 

Learning Community Lead 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  Congratulations to the wonderful winner of our Eid card competition – Inayah Maryam, 5D! 

 

 

                                                                                    

                                                                   

 

 

 

 

In sensational second place….Rumaysa, 6A.            …and in terrific third place – Zariyah, 4A. 

 

 

 

The Parkhill Coronation Celebration was a 

joyous, entertaining and unforgettable affair. 

Parkhill was bursting at the seams with 

royalty, for the day! The talent and sheer 

genius of our learners, evident in our Crown 

Competition, were spectacular! Our 

Coronation Banquet was simply sumptuous.  

 

This winning crown was designed by, Sayuni 3G 
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Fundraising 

 

One of our wonderful parents and his colleague, have committed to cycle a 100-mile bike ride to 

raise funds for SpreadASmile. This event ridelondon-essex-100 takes place on, Sunday 28th May 

2023. 

Spread a Smile is an amazing organisation that brings joy and laughter to seriously ill children and 

teenagers, during their hospital stay. Every donation counts - no matter how small - and will make a 

real difference to the lives of children and teenagers going through tough times. 

To contribute to the just giving page, click on the link below. 

 https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/harpal-miro 

Birthday and all other Celebrations 

We all love birthdays and want to share the joy of this special day with 

friends, at school! Should you wish your child to give a gift to their class, 

please ensure that it is not any type of food.  

 

 

We have many children with severe nut allergies. Please ensure 

that any snacks and packed lunches do not contain nuts or nut 

products. (Always check the label) 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance and Punctuality   

With your support, we work hard to ensure that our young learners hold high, the value and 

importance of both. Core values instilled at this stage of their education, remain with them as they 

grow into citizens of the world and of the future.   

 

‘A day away from Parkhill, is a day lost.’ 

Miss education… and you miss out! 

This half term attendance champions are: 6C and 4N 

Well done!  

 

‘A minute late for Parkhill, is a minute wasted!’ 

Every second counts! 

                   This half term punctuality champions are: 3G, 3O and 6S 

                                                 Well done! 

                                                                                                                      

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fspreadasmile.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin.parkhill-jun%40redbridge.gov.uk%7C955a34c2d09e497868bd08db5842b9e1%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638200815970100551%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6E6j7869WDb7%2B0oTYP74TBF%2FiDBfvKBCLIhJW87eei4%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ridelondon.co.uk%2Four-rides%2Fridelondon-essex-100&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin.parkhill-jun%40redbridge.gov.uk%7C955a34c2d09e497868bd08db5842b9e1%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638200815970100551%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=h4DYUIymOsddCGHbL%2B69vOM7dirohrp%2Bz8mrALRM8ig%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.justgiving.com%2Ffundraising%2Fharpal-miro&data=05%7C01%7Cadmin.parkhill-jun%40redbridge.gov.uk%7C955a34c2d09e497868bd08db5842b9e1%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638200815970100551%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=U%2F1ASFAMr6zN90Tel9hA0KAaevl9MqmTKhDk05e7%2BHM%3D&reserved=0
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Absences before or after a school holiday 

If your child is absent before or after a school holiday, you must provide evidence explaining the 

absence. This may be medical evidence if your child is unwell or evidence of flight delays or 

circumstances beyond your control. Without this evidence, you risk being issued with a penalty 

notice. 

 

Health and Safety  

We encourage all our children to walk, scoot or cycle to school. Minimising the volume of traffic 

around the school is our ongoing challenge. We need your continued support with this. Please do not 

park on the yellow zig zag lines or across the driveways of local residents. 

 

At the top of our list of priorities, is the safety of our children. 

 

Pollution outside the school is increased by the number of vehicles bringing children to school. We 

receive daily notices, on behalf of the Mayor of London, reporting pollution levels in the area. This 

is a serious problem. Equally, speeding cars have put children’s lives at risk too often. Thank you to 

all who do walk to school. You make a difference. 

 

Communication with our Learning Community 

It is crucial that we have your up-to-date contact details i.e. mobile number and email address. All 

letters and messages are sent via email. You risk missing important information if School has not 

been given accurate details. 

 

Appointments                                                                                                                      

It is timely to point out that dental appointments, optician appointments and GP appointments must 

be booked, outside school hours. Appointments booked during school time will be unauthorised. 

Hospital appointments, with supporting evidence, are routinely authorised. 

 

Thinking of Employing a Private Tutor?  
Please visit the website below for more information and guidance. 

 

https://www.redbridgescp.org.uk/parents-carers-and-the-public/private-tuition/ 

 

Online Safety 

On more than one occasion, it has come to our attention that, without their parents’ knowledge, 

children are using chatrooms social media platforms and other forums to communicate. We cannot 

emphasise enough, the danger of this or any unsupervised online activity. We send you a monthly 

online safety newsletter to advise you about the risks and dangers that our children face. Please 

ensure that you know what your child is doing at all times, when they are online.  

 

PLEASE GO TO OUR WEBSITE TO SEE THE SUPPORT MECHANISMS AVAILABLE 

TO YOU, FOR THE ONLINE SAFETY OF YOUR CHILD 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Our Website – www.parkhilljunior.com 

Important dates, information and so much more can be found on our website. Please 

pay regular visits. Updates are frequent and feature aspects of our school curriculum 

and daily school life. 

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/g4r_CngMKtXxqAYu9y4fH?domain=redbridgescp.org.uk/
http://www.parkhilljunior.com/
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CALENDAR OF LEARNING AND CELEBRATION 

 (Additional dates are routinely added) 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26th May 2023 Professionals Training Day 

School closed to children 

29th May 2023 Bank Holiday 

30th May to 2nd June 2023 Summer Half Term Holiday 

 

5th to 9th June 2023 Arts Week 

12th to 16th June 2023 
My Money Week 

Enterprise Day (Friday) 

16th June 2023 Number Day 

 (Dress-up Day)  

19th to 23rd June 2023 Active and Healthy Eating Week 

21st June 2023 Sports Day 

(If the weather is not on our side, 23rd June 2023 will 

be our contingency date, for Sports Day) 

7th July 2023 Culture Day (non-uniform day) 

Summer Fayre 

10th July 2023 Last Week of Clubs for Summer Term 

14th July 2023 Summer Day – staying safe in the sun 

(Non uniform day) 

24th  July 2023 Summer Holiday Begins… 

… and not a day sooner! 

 6th September 2023 First Day Back to School for the academic year 

2023-24 
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#FosteringCommunities. Foster for Redbridge. 
Redbridge Foster Carers share what it is like to be part of the Redbridge Fostering Community and caring 

for the Borough’s most vulnerable children as part of the Foster Care Fortnight #FosteringCommunities 

campaign.  Take a look at what our foster carers say https://youtu.be/4rnBZ3YpqbI 

If you have a place in your heart and home to foster, please call us on 020 8708 6068 or 

email fostering@redbridge.gov.uk or join us on our next virtual information session on 19 May 2023 at 

10am to 11am.  Visit https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/foster-for-redbridge-coffee-morning-190523-10-11am-

tickets-560846265277 to book a place 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2F4rnBZ3YpqbI&data=05%7C01%7CDenise.Hughes%40redbridge.gov.uk%7Cc21aca5e5a4e42ab0dde08db5155a2bc%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638193200463572067%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZpW%2F6fuqT5hPxHw3JKj3nTkBd5d3i%2FiIOlxsaw0WlR8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:fostering@redbridge.gov.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Ffoster-for-redbridge-coffee-morning-190523-10-11am-tickets-560846265277&data=05%7C01%7CDenise.Hughes%40redbridge.gov.uk%7Cc21aca5e5a4e42ab0dde08db5155a2bc%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638193200463572067%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TGcsPMhbs9VGlJyDsfc2RfXGG0rkXj2f15GGE%2BbW5T8%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.eventbrite.co.uk%2Fe%2Ffoster-for-redbridge-coffee-morning-190523-10-11am-tickets-560846265277&data=05%7C01%7CDenise.Hughes%40redbridge.gov.uk%7Cc21aca5e5a4e42ab0dde08db5155a2bc%7C2a8b2c162e9e4dcea97ba0b34e803a22%7C0%7C0%7C638193200463572067%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TGcsPMhbs9VGlJyDsfc2RfXGG0rkXj2f15GGE%2BbW5T8%3D&reserved=0
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Finally…..can you spot Mrs Ozkan, in the Parkhill Garden?!! 
 
 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

  


